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Connecting with God; Connecting with others; Connecting others with God

The Ministers of Zion: Every member of the congregation
The Rev. Janice Marie E. Lowden, Pastor

Dear Sisters and Brothers,

“Because of God’s Great Mercy" is the title of our stewardship empha-
sis this year. The scriptural basis of this focus on our stewardship of all
that God has entrusted into our care is | Peter 2:9, “But you are a cho-
sen race, a royal priesthood, a holy nation, God’s own people, in order
that you may proclaim the mighty acts of him who called you out of
darkness and into his marvelous light."

We begin by proclaiming all that God has done for us, hence the title
“Because of God's Great Mercy.” God has made us God’s own people.
We will also consider how generous giving is an important part of every
Christian’s life, and how our combined generosity can make even
greater things possible through our congregation.

We will think together about how our giving to Zion is an important part
of our Christian faith, and how Zion uses our offerings to do God’s work
within the congregation’s walls, in our community, and around the
world.

“Because of God’s Great Mercy” will ask you to do two things. First,
you will be asked to increase your giving to Zion by at least % of 1% of
your household income. Second, you will be asked to consider using an
automatic funds transfer program that Zion already has in place for
your giving, Simply Giving.

“Because of God's Great Mercy” will use mail, e-mail, and time in wor-
ship to share information with you. Please make a special effort to
watch for material during this important time in our congregation’s life.

Your Sister in Christ,
Pastor JMe
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. From the Council President
“The things that are impossible with people are possible with God.” -Luke 18:27

As the summer winds down and fall begins, it signals the start of another year of
Zion activities and schedules. With school in full swing, Faith Formation starting
on September 18th, and our new CYFM director, Jeff, embarking on the scene
with a whole new list of ideas and activities, we look forward to a banner year at
Zion.

Summer always results in a decrease in attendance due to vacations, one
church service, and a limited Faith Formation schedule. But now with a full
schedule of services, classes, and activities, we look forward to not only an
increase in attendance, but hopefully in participation as well.

We all should be sure to open our hearts to new visitors. There is nothing more
reassuring to a visitor or a potential new member than a gesture that makes
them feel welcome. Also, if you know of any present or past members who
haven’t been attending recently, give them a call to invite them to one of our
services or activities. Sometimes all they need is that welcoming gesture.

We have many opportunities for participation in a host of different areas through-
out Zion and we invite you to share your interests and talents with the congrega-
tion where you feel comfortable.

One of those areas of participation would be to fill the vacancies of four
candidates who will be completing their terms of office in December of this year.
The term of office for Council members is for three years beginning in January
2017, and one of the four positions would be for a youth member of our
congregation.

If this sounds like something you'd be interested in, please contact Pastor JMe or
one of the following members currently serving on Council:

Pastor JMe: 940-36802; pastorjme@comcast.net

John Hinkle: 940-9060; jhinkle1001@comcast.net

Doug Rhoads: 898-2970; drhoads@daymon.com

Anna Benedict. 344-0423; monkeygald14@comcast.net

Ed Blough: 653-1895; chlough@embargmail.com

Scoftt Crum: 435-4968; sscrum@live.com

Joel Janisewski: 945-9035; j.janisewski@gmail.com

Deb Overly: 824-0896; deborahoverly@yahoo.com

Blessings to all and we look forward to a great year in His service at Zion.




+ Financial Figures (August)

Financials August
2016

Sunday Offering Income for h [ :
August 2016 E

Expenses for August 2016 |

$20,00625,00630,00835,00840,00845,00850,000

Sunday Offering Income for
August 2016

Seriesl $31,015 $22,302 1

Expenses for August 2016

Financials August 2016 YTD

Approved Y-T-D |
Expenses Y-T-D

Sunday Offering Income Y-T-D

$10,000 $62,0005114,0005166,0005218,0005270,0005322,000

.‘_“S-ﬁﬁday Offering ‘
| ieopewpw | Hwenss¥ER | Approwed VD
'Se"im 5222,685 | 1 $250,761 $287,602

|
i

*In August, we received an additional $11,986 from other sourceé, making our total income $34,288.
*In 2016,we have received an additional $35,462 (including $10,000 from the endowment), making our
total YTD income $258,147.




. Stewardship, Stephen Ministry

LIVING GENEROUSLY

Submitted by Darrell Gerke
What do you pay for "services rendered"?

Last evening Barbara and | went to a local restaurant for dinner. After the waitress pre-
sented me the bill, | was calculating how much to add for the tip and started thinking
about how years ago the suggested tip was 10% and how over the past few years the
suggested tip has risen to 20%. Let me say that | don't begrudge leaving a 20% tip be-
cause | know the wait staff at restaurants work hard to provide good service under
sometimes trying conditions. Good customer service and all that goes with it is com-
monly called "services rendered".

| also thought about the recommended 10% or tithe that as Christians we should be
giving to the church as our payment for all the things God has done and continues to
do for us. Itis still 10%. He is our source for everything; a good standard of living,
good health, family, friends and above all, eternal salvation. He does so many things
for us that we cannot even comprehend all that he does. Not to make light of the
Lord's blessings, but we could call it "services rendered".

As we start the Stewardship season this fall, | ask that you stop and think about all the
blessings you have received this year and what you have given to the church as pay-
ment for "services rendered". My prayer for you is that you feel comfortable with your
payments for "services rendered."

@

LIFE MATTERS SERIES

“Grieving Well” will be the theme of the first presentation of the new Life
- Matters series sponsored by Zion Stephen Ministry. The
PAF@%YS presentation will take place on October 8", 10-11:30 AM.
CENTER for Patti Anewalt, Director of the Pathways Center of Hospice
GRIEF & LOSS and Community Care will be the presenter. The presentation
will be helpful to anyone who has experienced the loss of a loved one or

who wants to help someone who is grieving.

Stephen
Ministry

Bear one anochers bunkns

On October 22, 10-11:30 AM, the second presentation of this special series will
be held. Rochelle (‘Rocky”) Welkowitz, the manager of Transition Solutions for
Seniors, will be the presenter of “How to Make Downsizing Easier.” Zion’s own
Judy Traup and Pat Landis both work with Rocky helping seniors to make
transitions to new, smaller residences or apartments in the Lancaster area.




» Social Outreach, Property

Social Outreach Update
Submitted by Randy Miller

Rally Day was a huge success. God
blessed us with perfect weather and we
returned his gift by helping others. If you
think about it, Rally Day was all about Social
Outreach. No, it wasn't a Social Outreach
committee function. Rather, it was commu-
nity service performed by numerous commit-
tees and groups within our congregation.

| would like to begin by thanking Jim
Paternoster for grilling up an excellent meal.
Leave it to Jim to turn hot dogs and
hamburgers into a gourmet feast. Plus all of
the dishes provided by various congregation-
al members certainly helped.

The one Rally Day function that was spon-
sored by Social Outreach was Adopt-A-
Highway. This is something we do twice per
year — Spring and Fall. | would like to thank
the following people for helping me: Kevin
Reinhart, Wayne Dearolf, Denise Haun,
Steve Haun, Pat Brady, Jo Stone, and Dolly
Overly.

| would also like to thank all of the members
who stepped up to the plate (pun intended)
to host the weekly Community Meal. This
gives Joanne Grim, who has handled this for
the past 10 years, a much needed break.
\We have a team of 13 people, so no one has
to serve more than 2 times per year. If you
would like to pitch in and help, there are still
some open dates coming up in the New
Year.

Last month there was talk of a possible
Mission Trip to West Virginia. | contacted
Pastor Glenn Beard of Luther Acres who has
historically coordinated trips. lronically, he

had a team going to wrap up Hurricane
Sandy clean up this past week. Needs
continue for many years after a catastrophe.
He expects to be hosting a trip to WV in April
of next year. 1 will be attending a meeting in
York on October 16", and might actually
become a member of our Synod LDR Net-
work to represent Zion. | hope to learn more
about an upcoming trip during this meeting.
If you are interested in joining us for a trip in
Spring, please e-mail me at
randy.miller@cna.com or call me at
898-8526. We have a potential team of 9
members, but | would love to see that grow.

SEPTEMBERJOYFUL NOISE

COLLECTIONS

— The September Joyful Noise offering
collected $108.26. This money was
used to send the Fabric Kits to Lutheran
World Relief.

Property Work Day
October 8; 8 AM

Come help the Property Team
clean up the church grounds
for the fall & winter seasons!

There will be a variety of jobs
to do, so all ages and abilities
and interests are welcome!

Questions? Contact Jere
(898-7849)




& WOZSubmitted by Miflie Gundel
(,, Y
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All women are invited to patrticipate in any Women's @
of our projects and events. @ Ministeies
Please mark your calendars for the following @® &

ministries and join us for fun and fellowship!
* Bring a friend!

t"‘. 7
Yarn Ministry - Sundays, October 2 and 16, November 6 and 20, December 4 and 8.
Yarn Ministry meets in Parlor.

Comforter Ministry - Mondays, October 3, November 7, December 5.
Comforter Ministry meets in Social Room.

Rally Day Service Projects-Thank you to everyone who participated in knot tying on
the fleece blanket, knot tying on the comforter, and rolling up the fabric kits. These
are all projects that the WOZ does through the year and it is most helpful when we
have additional helpers! The red and black fleece blankets will be given to Hempfield
students who need them. The comforters and fabric kits will be given to Lutheran
World Relief to be sent somewhere in the world where they are needed. The

fabric kits are a new project for us. We appreciate everyone who contributed material
and thread.....the cost of supplies was far more than we anticipated. These kits will
enable people to sew clothes for their families or to make income for their families.

Fabric Kits & blankets will be blessed during worship on Oct. 2 at both
services.

Christmas Gift Bags for Food Pantry Children-We will be collecting gift donations
beginning in November. Please see the complete list, dates, and detailed information
on the following page. Additional flyers with this information will be available on the
bulletin board by the front door in the Narthex....take one for when you shop!

Christmas Gift Bags for Food Pantry Children - In December, we will be filling gift
bags for the children, ages newborn to 12 years. If you want to take advantage of the
back-to-school sales now, please keep your donations at home, until the collection
begins in November. A complete list of suggested donations will be available soon,
but it will include supplies like crayons, colored pencils, markers, and calculators.




CHRISTMAS GIFT BAGS FOR HEMPFIELD AREA
FOOD PANTRY CHILDREN

This is a service project by the Women of Zion Evangelical Lutheran Church of
Landisville. Many area Hempfield churches provide donations of gift items and help
in filling the bags.

Each bag will contain a toothbrush and a tube of toothpaste donated by local
dentists, as well as a warm hat and possibly a scarf, both of which are handmade
' or crocheted.

We are collecting donations of other gifts to include in the bags for
about 200 children. The gifts should be new and appropriate for infants to age 12.

Our gift bags measure 8x4x10 inches, so large items will not fit!

Donation suggestions:
-small toys - (yo yo, jump rope, ball, etc.)
-pocket flashlight
-small packs of cookies
-small books.
-small calculators
-sippy cups, bath toys.
-infant soft toy, rattle, snack cup, book
-small pencil sharpeners
-"fat" crayons (for pre-school).
-hair accessories
-small boxes or medium box of crayons.
-gloves/mittens
-colored markers/pencils
-playdough
-handheld games or puzzles

Gift donations will be collected at Zion from Sunday, November 6 through
Sunday, November 27.
They may be placed in the bin in the front hallway.

All are welcome to join us when we fill the Gift Bags at Zion on Sat., December 3 at
9 AM in the Social Room. Questions? Contact Millie (898-2313). /




» ZYM, Kids’ Club, Parent Cafe

CHECK OUT ZION’S NEW

“CONNECTION ZONE” IN

WHAT USED TO BE THE
NURSERY SCHOOL ROOM!

OCTOBER ZYM
This fall's ZYM theme is "Living in the Light".

We are all God's children (1 John 3:1). }/}‘T{?&l?@(ﬂ

e

What does this mean?

Who am | and whose am 1? afe
Diving deeper into what it means to be a child

of God.
@ 7
It’s back!
Take a break...take in the fresh air...leave All parents with young children
your backpacks at home. are welcome!
ZYM’s first retreat with Jeff Engroff takes _ )
place December 2-4 at Myers’s Retreat Join us for the Parent Café on
Center at Camp Kirchenwald. October 2nd during the Faith
“Get out of the boat!” Formation hour (9:15 AM) in the
GAMES, FOOD, HIKING, FOOD, GREAT Social Room.
CONVERSATION’ FOOD, ! This group will enjoy time
and most importantly... YOU! o together to share in conversation
about real-life issues and
experiences of raising young
children.
Come share in the dialogue with
5:30: Dinner for the entire family éiqutzup;p on;;rgg o;?ﬁgsv;/:o ar?
6-7 PM: Activities for kids o ativit ge o
[preschool-4th grade] 4
2
Invite you friends and neighborhood kids! For more information...
October 5 & 19 contact Jeff E. at the
November 2 & 16 church office or call/text

December 7 & 21 717-606-2266.



Al Faﬂﬁ bl

~ NQYEMBER  DECEMBER

iRppre ARG Zpmles) e
SERVE! 2GS A3 O8) o

8
B ; “ ; -
van bk o o
IV zszgam (¢8) SRR g

) oo 9 PARTY
IANGAR 2017
0-8-QINTERFESY

(Grades -12)




+ More About John Long

John Long was the only member of Zion Evangelical Lutheran Church in
Landisville who died in World War I. -

John is referred to as “Johnny” in the book “Finding the Way” writien by his step-son
Andrew H. Farmer

John, born August 17, 1919, was the next to youngest of the Long children. Johnny
excelled in all of his classes in East Hempfield Township schools. While attending
high school, Johnny was motivated scholastically by Mary Elizabeth Baker, later
married to Samuel Dum. [t was John's goal to get a higher grade than Beth.

Johnny graduated from high school in 1937. He enrolled in Dickinson College and
graduated in 1941 with a Bachelor of Philosophy degree, with majors in history,
psychology and German. In late 1939 he met his future wife Mary Louise Hollinger.

Johnny was drafted into the army in July 1941 and passed exams that qualified him
to transfer to the Army Air Corps. He began his military career as a Private, but later
took and passed exams to qualify for the aviation cadet program.

Johnny eventually achieved the rank of Captain and was a navigator in a B-25 on
August 9, 1945 when his crew crashed and died while attacking one of the last
Japanese air craft carriers, Kaiyo, in the Beppu Bay, Japan.

The American Army Air Corp dropped atom bombs on Hiroshima on August 6, 1945,
and the second on August 9 on Nagasaki. The news media covered the bombings
and the Japanese surrender on September 2, 1945 with practically no coverage on
Johnny and his crew dying the same day as the bomb was dropped on Nagasaki.

A memorial service at Zion was held for Johnny on September 9, 1945 led by Pastor
Harold Dietz. Johnny was eventually returned to this country in 1949 and is buried in
the Landisville Mennonite Cemetery.

Andrew Farmer has donated several copies of Finding the Way to Zion to give us an
opportunity to learn more about our former member John Long and his service and
sacrifice to his country.

10



F 0 0 d P a n t rY Submitted by Diane Gerlach

In August, the pantry served 176 families which
included 226 children, 377 adults, and 880
seniors for a total of 691 people served.

During the month of August Zion members
donated 136 pounds of food. Thank you for
your weekly food donations and your continued
financial contributions to the pantry. Monetary
contributions allow the pantry to purchase food
items at the Central Penn Food Bank in Harris-
burg at greatly reduced prices per pound which
include meats, eggs, dairy products and other
food items not donated through food collections.
Financial contributions also allow the pantry to
purchase food items on sale at local food stores
and to purchase supplies for the pantry.

During the month of August....Darrenkamps
of Mount Joy donated 1,608 pounds of fresh
produce to the pantry; Target in Lititz donated
2,388 pounds of fresh produce and 188 pounds
of bakery items; Weis Markets in Columbia

donated 896 pounds of bread and
\AP“TE/? bakery items; Weis Market Stony

-.j—eﬁzl}ﬁa‘é%- 1) Battery Road donated 491

Vi@ pounds of bread and bakery

items; S. Clyde Weaver donated
246 pounds of bread and bakery items; Forry’s
309 pounds of produce; Giant of Kissel Hill,
Lititz contributed 290 pounds of bakery items;
Giant of Mount Joy donated 1,439 pounds of
bakery items. The pantry purchased 390
pounds of food items through local grocery
stores; 6,484 pounds of food from the Central
Penn Food Bank; and received 2,256 pounds
of free food items from Community Action
Program in Lancaster.

Eighty seven volunteers gave 800 hours
during the month of August.

Our clients are very appreciative of the time the

volunteers willingly

give to serving
them with a true
/,f
ﬁ/’\\i i”

servant's heartand  CENTRAL 4’*
a smile! We could PENNS\’LVANA
not provide this Hfm ( H
important commu-

nity service without

our volunteers! The pantry continues to operate
with a full non-paid staff. Eighteen churches in
the Hempfield area support the pantry with food,
finances and volunteers. In addition, the local boy
scouts and girls scouts, Hempfield School District
students and staff, Hemfield Woman's Club,
Rotary Club, postal employees, Union National
Bank Salunga, Village Grande Community,
Willow Valley Retirement Community, many |
ndividuals and businesses all join the “fight
against hunger” in the Hempfield area.

Zion can be very proud to provide the space for
this outreach mission to our families in the Hemp-
field School District who need help in providing
food for their families. YOU are welcome to visit
the community pantry located here at Zion on
our “open” days (Monday and Wednesday
from 9:00 AM to 1:00 P) to witness God’s
hands, feet, heart, and love in action!

The main items needed (requested) for the

pantry currently are canned fruit, canned
corn, canned tomatoes and jelly. Thank you.

Together we will feed the hungry! 11




GET YOUR SHOES ON FOR THE

2016 CROP WALK ON OCTOBER 16 COmmunity

Every year, participants of the
Lancaster CROP Hunger Walk tie on

their sneakers, adorn themselves with e

the event's signature "stop" sign and

L
march through routes around the city. celebr atlon

ing of the Animals!
Their efforts raise funds to combat _and Blesslng

hunger in more than 80 countries, Saturday, October 8
including our own local communities, A D e

as a part of the Church World Service's e
international campaigns to provide -
food and clean water to the approxi- Bring your pet and join your neighbors as
mately 1 billion undernourished people we celebrato our pets and the love they
living in the world today. give us,

Free “Pet Pouch” for each family.
Service dog training demonstration
Information from Humane PA
Tours of the church

Pet safety information
Refreshments (for pets and people)

Support the ZELC Landisville Team by

joining us for the CROP Walk or giving

a donation. Go online to: https://

www.crophungerwalk.org/lancasterpa/

zionhempfield to register to walk or

provide a donation. Together we can :

make a difference for those who are ';he Bless!ng of ﬂlﬂ,
: nimals will occur at

hungry or without potable water 12 noon

sources in our world.

Our pots always give us
The Lancaster walk will begin at unconditional love. Let us
Clipper Magazine Stadium 650 N. lake this day to return lhp
Prince St. Registration begins at 12:45 love: and aslobrate st

PM, and we’ll all start walking at 1:30 G R

PM. : .eashes, harnesses and/or
crales are tequired for
pols.

+ Holy Spirit Lutheran Church,
. 3131 Columbia Ave, Lancaster, PA 17603
(hoside Shoolz and across from Interiors Home)

12
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RIZZECCA'S CONCS
Rizzet'a's Tones is a Celtic American band, comprised of
frotemal twin' haramer dulcimers, silver flute, high ond low
whisles. and guitors. We offen spice up our sound with
butlon accordian, auloharp, Greek bouzouki, mandolin,
vkulele, as wel as doumbek, cojon, djembe, and ofhe:
parcussion instumants. All four members loke tuis srging
fead and background
vocals on songs, both

Qur reperioire includes
music from Scolland,
ireland, and the United
Stafes, drawing as well
from the tradiiions of
Finlond, Brozil, France,
Macedonia, ond many
other fands. Forging
new orrangements and

we present audiences

with a pleosng Iwist

Tha Rizzeta's Tones:
Pandy Kochel, Amonda Wells,
Linda Lehe and Bill Stire Iresclitions,

whie especling musical

poignant and humorous,

witting our own moleridl,

- celLcic
ceol

A Benelil Concerl featuring

RIZZECCAS
CONCES

A0
.

Enjoy Celfic music af ils best
with a receplion following
al o venue unique lo
downlown lancaster, Telus360.
124 Fast King Shreel, Lancaster)

October 30, 2016
Concert at 4:00pm
Tellus360 Pub Fare Reception at 6:00em

Tickets are sure o sell out quickly!
Don't miss this wonderful
evening of music benefiing the

LANCASTER COUNTY
COUNCIL OF CHURCHES

Tickets are $60.00.
Visit hilos: / /celiccenl eventbrite.com o;/,
call Kate Rill ot 717.620-8049 or ,,/, j -;.
email kil @lcchurches.org ;’LJJ /

by Ociober 21, 2016, s ’r(
13




Lauther’s Life and Legacy:
The Unexpected Reformation.
Rev. Dr, Tim Wengert

The Luther Rose Leclure Comimnittee is

% Gy proud to announce the Rewv. Dr. Tim Wengert

R E OSSR N TRRS Y B s as the speaker for the Oclober 2016 program.
He is an ELCA pastor and professor emeritus of Reformation History ancd the
futheran Confessions at the Lutheran Theological Seminary in Philadelphia.

He is renowned as an expert on the subject of Matrtin Luther and has authored
many scholarly articles and books on the subject of Martin Luther. IHis newest
boaolk, published in 2018 is "Reading the Bible \{vitt'x Meartiny Luther”

Sunday, October 30, 2016, 2:00-4:30 PM
(DOORS OPEN AT 1:30PM}
Strengthening our faith through knowledge and understanding

Fro ASSEOICIATROM WITH THE LUTHERAN THEOUOGICAL STAUMNARY &7 DIETISYOUIRG
THT LOTHER ROSE LECTURE SEREES IS MADE FOSSIALE FHROUGH A GIFT FIOM THE REV. GERFIARD G DIETIRICH 8 MRS, MARIE 0 6T /1CH

14




ParnwAys  Pathways Center for Grief & Loss

ENTER for . .
gRIEF & Lég;; Grief Support Series
Grief support groups are held on Thursday Prior to enrolling in a series,

evenings starting with a light supper at 6 PM. families attend an assessment
From 6:30-7:30 PM children and teens meet in to ensure that the support
age-specific groups while the parents/guardians groups will be helpful.
gather separately to learn how fo support

Upcoming Dates
grieving children. L d

Thursdays
These sessions are for anyone who has lost a Oct. 20 - Dec.8
loved one as a result of illness or from a sudden, Registration deadline:
unexpected death. Oct. 7, 2016
All groups are facilitated by master’s level grief Thursdays,
counselors and trained volunteers. We focus on Jan. 12 - March 2, 2017

helping children identify and express their Registration Deadline:

feelings as they share experiences about the Deg. 50, 2016
death of their loved one. Groups enhance family Thursdays,
communication and expand the personal skills March 16 - April 27, 2017
needed to cope with, and adjust to, the intense Registration Deadline:
feelings and challenges that accompany loss March 3, 2017
and grief. Call 717-391-2413

Bible Verses About Prayer

1 John 1:9 - If we confess our sins, he is faithful ~ Proverbs 15:29 - The Lord is far from the wick-
and just and will forgive us our sins and purify us  ed, but he hears the prayers of the righteous.

from alf unrighteousness. Romans 8:26 - In the same way, the spirit helps

us in our weakness. We do not know what we
ought to pray for, but the spirit himself intercedes
for us through our wordless groans.

James 5:16 - Therefore confess your sins to
each other and pray for each other so that you
may be healed. The prayer of a righteous person

is powerful and effective. Philippians 4:6-7 - Do not be anxious about any-

Psalm 145:18 - The Lord is near to all who call thing, but in every situation, by prayer and pati-

; o E tion, with Thanksgiving, present your requests to
G T - WG 67 O 1L L God. And the peace of God, which franscends all

understanding, will guard your hearts and your
minds in Christ Jesus.

15




Fall Events At Nawakwa, Kirchenwald, & The Wittel Farm

CAPTURE THE FLAG

SPECTACULAR

Sunday, October 2, 3-56:30pm

KIRCHENWALD

Review your camp map, paint your face, and
practice your cone zone celebration dance.
Invite your friends and family (parents, too) to
joint you in this CTF summer reunion event.
Play alongside familiar faces from your week
at camp, plus campers from every other week
of the summer. Campfire worship to follow.
This is a free event, but please

RSVP by September 25.

PR s

Book STuby RETREAT

October 4-6

NawakwA

This retreat will focus on the books The
Invention of Wings by Sue Monk Kidd and
Song Yet Sung by James McBride. All meals
are included in the price and served at the
Dining Hall. This mid-week retreat begins
Tuesday morning and ends with lunch on
‘Tnursday. Please register by September 23.

FAaLL FOLIAGE DAYS
Sunday, Ocftober 16, 1:00-6:00pm
KIRCHENWALD AND NAWAKWA

Bring your family and friends to camp
for a fall afternoon!
Enjoy some of your
favorite camp activities.
An evening meal will
be provided. Please
register by Oclober 7.
Regislration Fee:

$7 per person

Bac Toss TOURNAMENT
Sunday, October 16

KIRCHENWALD

Come out to the First-Annual Bag Toss
Tournament at Kirchenwald’s Fall Foliage
Day. Then enjoy all the special activities
going on at camp, as well. Games start
promptly at 1:00pm. $30 registration per
team of lwo people. Registration fee
includes participation in other activities
(hayrides, pumpkin painting, etc) and
dinner. Call 717.964.3121 to register.

16




QuiLT AUCTION

November 6

NAWAKWA

2:00 Silent Auction

3:00pm Live Auction

4:00pm Worship followed by dinner
All proceeds from the day benefit the Endowment
Fund, making camping possible for generations {o :
come! Please register before October 21. This is a { ‘

free event, and includes an evening meal. i

WomMEN’S CRAFT RETREAT
November 11-13

NAWAKWA

Projects are provided AND you may bring
your own to worlk on! Meals, lodging, and
most supplies provided. Please register by
November 1. Regisftration Fee: $145

ADVENT DAy APART

Saturday, December 10

THE WITTEL FARM

We don't like to wait for anything, and especially
Christmas. With all its secular atiraction, this
holiday is often a focus on over-indulgence, and
too often neglected is the best gift of all... one
warth our wailing. You are invited to The Wittel
Farm for a day apart from the busyness of life for
prayer and contemplation as we journey toward
the celebration of Christmas. Please register by
November 25. Includes {unch,

Registration Fee: $15

Call to register or go online: 677-8211 or lutherancamping.org 17




» Congratulations, Thank You, Announcements

CONGRATULATIONS.-
...to Erica & John Kearson (and grandparents Steve & Denise Haun) on the birth of Rylie Grace
on September 15th.

THANKYOU.-

...Thank you to everyone who helped (or agreed to) prepare or serve food for the Amos Herr
Park build. When the park is complete, please stop by and look at the pickets with Zion's
name and Anna Mary Herr's name on them; this is a meaningful way to keep our name out in
the community and shows that we support community projects.

...Thank you to everyone who donated Fabric Kits for the Lutheran World Relief. The goal was
to have 20 kits and the Women of Zion are proud to report that that goal was met! Thank youl!

o) &

IT’s TIME FOR A NEW PHOTO DIRECTORY!

Photo sessions will be at Zion
on Tues., Dec. 27th &
Wed., Dec. 28th
from 1-8 PM.

Be a part of our upcoming
photography event.

Be yourself. Classic,
casual, musical, sporty,
ik as Stay tuned for more

information about how to sign
up for the time that suits you

and your family best!

Make it special. Bring
meaningful items and
special people too! (like mom)

Share your story with
family and friends. Portraits
make great gifts.

IAttention Zion Singles!
Are you looking for something to

do on Sunday , October 9
from 3-5 PM?

Join us at Jeanette Bomberger's
home (1316 Willow Creek Drive,
Mount Joy).

L4

Each family receives a
complimentary 8x10 and a

free directory for participating!
You will have the opportunity to
purchase additional portraits for
yourself, family and friends.

This is a “kick off” discussion for
 future possible singles activities.

¢ (] v
W Questions? See Jeanette,
Connesting You thiough ¢ Diane Gerlach, Gloria Grube,

Family Photography. .
R Lisa Nelson, or Joan Oberrender. 18




+ October Celebrations

9

9
10
11
Horst Bernhard 11
Kevin Ramer 12
Collin Dean 13
Catherine Reider 15
Janet Bair 15

Vivian Gunzenhauser 16
Lynda Sherwood 17

VO NODAOPRDNONN-=- -

Monica Traup 14
Shane Symonds 18
Ryder Barr 19
Arlie Reeves 19
Joanna Youssef 23

24

HAPPY BAPTISMAL 9

BIRTHDAY! 15
1 Maria Hetrick 13
1 Patsy Hinkle 14
4 Connie Alsedek 18
4 Stephen Crum 18
5 Aiden DiNardi 18
6 Dick Heim 18
i Andrew Metzinger
20
8 June Duke
) 23
8 Shawn King
) 23
8 Kristen Long 23
9 Horst Bernhard 23

HAPPY ANNIVERSARY!

1 Ed & Cindy Blough (39th)

1 Jeff & Amy Thompson (24th)
11 Jim & Kim Paternoster (24th)
12 Doug & Aarin Deibler (14th)
16 Sean & Kim Seyfried (6th)

Scott Crum
Phil Houseal
Pat Landis

Pastor JMe Lowden
Sarah McCullough

Ruth Janisewski
Dottie Anderson
Donna Dumeyer
Lisa Nelson
Wendy DiNardi
Thelma Pearson
Katrina Rosen
Wilson Pipkin
Kathy Hengey
Ken Unger

Bob Lowden
Ryan Traup

Lynda Martin
Sue Trupe
Bob Shirk

Cameron Thompson

Melissa Dohner
Jonathan Hoover
Cindy Donell
Dylan Leibley
Chase Pipkin
Kayla Gromen
Dylan Quinn
Devin Andrew
Abigail Barley
Mike Miller

25  Christopher Chapman

27
27
28
28
30
30
31

Austin Keith

Suzanne Reed
Justin Golihew
Marvin Hoover

Benjamin Emerick

Kristen Haun
Dave Wise

23
23
25
25
25
25
26
27
28
28
29
28
30
i

Cory Paternoster
James Yeager
Kensie Barr
Zachary Barr
Kim Seyfried
Kyle Symonds
Bob Wildasin
Kyle Brady
Brittany David
Claire Flood
Marilyn Heim
Jonathan Wise
Jeff Rickert
lan Flood

21 Tim & Kim Propst (27th)
22 Jon & Karen Wright (33rd)

19




Church Staff

The Rev. Janice Marie E. Lowden, Pastor, email: pastorjme@comcast.net—717-945-4585

Dennis Dezort, Director of Music & Worship Arts, email: dezort@comcast.net—717-203-9863

Jeff Engroff, Director of Children, Youth, & Family Ministries: jeffengroff@comcast.net—717-606-2266
Diane Gerlach, Ministry Assistant, email: dlsgerlach@comcast.net—717-682-2206

Anne Rankin, Parish Administrator, email: zionluth@comcast.net—717-945-4585

Dave Albin, Technology Assistant, email: dcalbin@juno.com—717-314-7333

Brian Bourassa, Sexton (AM)
Tom Miller, Sexton (PM)

Church Council

(Voting Members)

John Hinkle, Pres.

Doug Rhoads, VP (Personnel)

Deb Overly (Social Outreach)

Joel Janisewski (Faith Formation)

Ed Blough (Worship & Music)

Scott Hetrick (Property & Stewardship)
Scott Crum (Parish Fellowship & Care)
Anna Benedict (ZYM)

(Nonvoting Members)

Ron Crawford, Financial Secretary
Phil Houseal, Assistant Financial Secretary
John Hay, Treasurer

Lisa Nelson, Assistant Treasurer
Brenda Stover, Secretary

Ministry Team Chairs

Judy Traup, Care Ministry
Melodie Dearolf, Social Outreach
John Hay, Finance

Dave Dumeyer, Personnel

Jere Grube, Property

Darrell Gerke, Stewardship

Tom Williams, Worship & Music
Liz Crum, Parish Fellowship
Dolly Overly, Prayer Team

Cathy Benedict, Interim ZYM Board

Hempfield Area Food Pantry Staff
Amos & Mellie Geib, Managers

David Bleil, Board President/Manager
Diane Gerlach, Vice-President

Judy Nichols, Secretary

Lisa Bernhard, Treasurer

Diane Gerlach, Pantry Coordinator

Our purpose is to complete the work assigned to
us by our Lord Jesus, to spread the good news
about the wonderful grace of God with the Holy
Spirit's guidance, and to love all.

November Newsletter Deadline: October 17

Worship: 8 AM (Trad.) & 10:30 AM (Cont.)
Faith Formation For All Ages: 9:15 AM

Parish Admin. Office Hours: Mon. - Fri: 9AM - 2 PM
Office assistance when the office is closed: 945-4585 (Anne’s cell)

Pastoral emergencies: 940-3602 (Pastor JMe’s cell)
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